There are 10 of us staff in country. The semester is in full
swing, and students are everywhere! We entered this
semester in our first staff meeting saying the goal was to
share the Gospel a lot and network through universities and
athletic departments for regular access to campus as well
as partnerships. 6God has more than answered this prayer!
Some staff have started what we call faith discussion
groups (intro bible studies) as
well as getting to lead
leadership development
seminars on campus that
include fitness with faith. Praise  k'§
God for these opportunities and s
the Gospel going out. |

This is the Discipleship Group Adam is getting to facilitate
this semester - Lester, Irvin, Francis, Jel, Regie. They are
in their final year of college. They are eager to study the
Bible together, memorize scripture and to share Christ
with others. Pray for God's Word to be at the center of this

group.



Misha's bible study came to an end this last month as we said
goodbye to 3 of the girls who graduated (Angela, Lovely and
Paula). The 3 of them are doing so well out in the adult world
as they follow christ and actively share their faith with new
co-workers and friends. The new Bible study will consist of 3
senior girls this year! (Dayne, Eli & Rchen)

Misha's friend Rechen started
following Christ in 2020 during
their virtual bible study. She has
grown so much since then, and
Misha has the continued privilege to |
meet with her often - teaching and
training her in character and how
to share with others. She is a social
work major and has a huge heart to
help the underprivileged and share
her faith with them.

Rurt is a first year that Adam

| shared the Gospel with this
semester. He is currently a
world arnis champion (their
national sport)! He responded
positively to the Gospel and is

M excited to investigate his faith!
Pray for his heart to be softened
to understand the Gospel.




